
Question on Notice 
 

No. 922 
 

Asked on 23 August 2023 
 

 
MRS D FRECKLINGTON asked the Deputy Premier, Minister for State 
Development, Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning and Minister Assisting 
the Premier on Olympic and Paralympic Games Infrastructure (HON S MILES) – 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the Resources Community Infrastructure Fund (RCIF)—  
Will the Deputy Premier advise (a) why the coal producing region of the South Burnett 
has never been included as an eligible community and (b) if the South Burnett will be 
considered for future rounds to acknowledge the importance of this resource 
community to the economy of Queensland? 
 
ANSWER: 
 

(a) The South Burnett local government area (LGA) was an eligible region under 
Rounds 1 and 2 of the Resources Community Infrastructure Fund. 
 
(b) Any future rounds of the Resources Community Infrastructure Fund would be 
subject to government consideration. 
 
 


